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STATE

SB 314 (Murray)  ½ Cent Sales Tax For Transportation Projects

The Assembly Transportation Committee today approved SB 314 on an 11-3 vote.  The bill was not amended, however, Senator Murray indicated that he would be working with the MTA on the bill.  Staff is preparing a report to be presented to the Board at its July meeting.

SB 795 (Karnette) Service Authorities for Freeway Emergencies

SB 795 was approved by the Assembly Transportation Committee on a 14-3 vote.  SB 795 is sponsored by the MTA and would clarify current law to allow for surplus SAFE funds to be used for the Freeway Service Patrol Program.  

Wage Order #9 Meal and Rest Periods

The Industrial Welfare Commission will meet this Friday July 11, 2003 in Sacramento to consider the expansion of Wage Order #9 regarding mandatory meal and rest periods to public transit operators.  It is estimated that the cost to the MTA to implement this Wage Order will be approximately $11 million annually.  Assembly Member Koretz has authored AB 98 which will accomplish the same goal.  The MTA has taken an oppose position on both the expansion of Wage Order #9 and AB 98.  

State Budget

The Assembly and Senate have met recently to debate the State Budget. While these negotiations have not materialized into a new State Budget, various trailer bills have been drafted.  Of concern to the MTA is the transportation trailer bill, which will implement a partial suspension of the TCRP and loans of TCRP funds.  When the MTA transferred TCRP projects into the STIP, the MTA essentially deferred $300 million in STIP programming capacity.  Staff is seeking trailer bill language which would require that the STIP be repaid with TCRP funds when the TCRP loans are repaid.  Staff requests that Board Members contact the office of Assembly Speaker Herb Wesson (916) 319-2047 and Assembly Member Jenny Oropeza, Chair of the Assembly Budget Committee (916) 319-2055 to urge inclusion of this language.

If you have any questions regarding any of these issues, please contact Gary Clark at 213-922-2226 or Michael Turner at 213-922-2122.
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